Valley City Tourism Meeting – April 12, 2022

Present: Amy Pederson, Macy Schlaht, Mary Lee Nielson, Mark Potts, Kay Vinje, George Dutton
Minutes- There was an online meeting for a grant request. JO Volleyball was awarded $400 dollars for two tournaments. Mark moved to approve the minutes, George seconded. Motion carried.
Financial Statement/Bills-Macy gave a update on finances with the City. Ashley Martinson worked with Brenda Klein and got the final transfers done. Mary Lee moved to approve financials. Mark seconded. Motion carried.
.
Grant Requests: VCPR for Music in the Park for $300- George moved to approve. Mark seconded. Motion carried. The request from the NCT for brochures wasn’t considered as it didn’t meet the grant guidelines.
Advertising Opportunities: Macy presented an opportunity from the Horizon magazine for a full page ad for the summer addition. It will complement the article on Medicine Wheel Park. She is looking at TicToc ads on recreational opportunities to draw in another demographic. 
Marketing Coordinator Updates: The ND Tourism Conference is in Grand Forks from April 25-27. Macy will be a presenter for the Sheyenne Water Trail at a breakout session. 
Chamber Updates: Kay informed the group that the Annual Meeting Event was a success drawing 125 people. Each business was given a 30 second commercial time. It was a good networking event. They are planning on Rally in the Valley. Businesses have been inquiring about the parade and vending at the event. There will be a street dance this year which is a good draw. 

Kay requested more money for docents as they raised the pay to $12/hr. Mark made a motion to take $600 out of Website/Social Media and add it to Visitor Center Docent. George seconded. Motion carried. 
NDWS Updates: The NDWS booth drew in many visitors. It was a great show. It was suggested that next year that we combine booths with ED to make sure the booth has someone there at all times.
Brainstorming: N/A
Other: Mark reported there is a VCSU Track meet on May 12 & 13 with graduation the next day. The events should bring overnight visitors. 
George moved to adjourn the meeting, Mark seconded. 
Next meeting-  May 10, 2022 at 10:30 am
